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WELCOME!  Speak with a Greeter or an Usher any Sunday for 
information about All Saints’ or contact Marilyn Mawhinney, our 
Welcome/Hospitality Host, at 772-334-4176.  If you’re visiting us 
for the first time, the Ushers will provide you with a welcome gift. 
 

BAPTISMS and pre-baptism classes are offered throughout the 
year.  A person of any age may receive the sacrament of Holy 
Baptism.  
 

THE SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE is a rite to be cherished in our 
historic church.  We require a minimum of 120 days notice to our 
office, as well as premarital counseling.  An initial meeting with 
Father Tony should be scheduled by the couple to review the 
process and any special circumstances before a date is 
scheduled.  Please contact Jenny McDonald at the office, 772-334
-0610, or via email, Jennifer@allsaintsjensenbeach.org   
 

FUNERAL OR MEMORIAL SERVICES in our church may be 
arranged jointly with the Cemetery and Church Offices, and my 
include the celebration of the Holy Eucharist.   
 

To TRANSFER YOUR CHURCH MEMBERSHIP to All Saints’, 
please contact Joan Whitting, Membership Secretary, 
joanwhitting@gmail.com 

Cover Photo:  
 
Graham Johnson, one of our Sunday 
School children, is going places as a young  
entrepreneur.  
 
Read Graham’s article on page  8 of this 
newsletter and do compliment and support 
him. 

On Friday, January 24, the 
Heritage Society under the 
auspices of the Endowment 
Board sponsored their annual 
Welcome Reception, featuring 
a feast of Jamaican meat 
patties, salmon toast, veggie 
platter, brownies, cookies, 
and shrimp cocktail. Board 
Chairwoman, Elyta Watkins, 
spoke about the Heritage 
Society and attorney John 
McHugh presented an 
informative talk on a variety 
of topical and personal 
related matters.   

2303 NE Seaview Drive 
Jensen Beach, FL 34957 
www.AllSaintsJensenBeach.org 
772.334.0610 

All Saints’ Cemetery, Inc. 
772.334.7833 

All Saints’ Thrift Shop 
772.334.0228 

THE VERY REVEREND  
DR. ANTHONY B. HOLDER 
Rector 
fathertony@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 

THE REVEREND TARA B SHEPLEY 
Honorary Assisting Priest 
tbshepley@gmailcom 

THE REV. ALAN C.GELLERT 
Deacon 
gelle62@aol.com 
 
JENNY MCDONALD 
Office Manager 
jennifer@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 
MICHAEL SAHLEN 
Music Minister 
msahlen@msn.com 
 
REBECCA DAMBERG  
Cemetery Manager  
ascemetery@gmail.com 
 
DIANE DOUGIELLO 
Thrift Shop Director 
dianedamato@att.net 
 
DARA HART 
Receptionist 
info@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 
All Saints’ Vestry 2025 
James Laverty, Senior Warden 
Jack Miller, Junior Warden 
Melissa Jones, Clerk 
Bill Winsemann, Treasurer  
(Ex Officio)  
Pam Hurd, Asst. Treasurer 
(Ex Officio) 
Dorothy Bree, Diane Denes,  
Brien Falloon, Duncan Hurd,  
Chris Jones, Paul Neff,  
Chris Scharbo, Maria Short, 
Norman Townsend 
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My Dear Friends: 
 

Can you believe it is already the month of  
February? Seems like Christmas was just a 
couple of weeks ago. How time flies! As my 
cousin said to me a few weeks ago: “Time is 
working overtime and needs to stop it.”  
 

First, thanks to those who sent me cards, 
messages, and gifts for my anniversary of 
birth. They were greatly appreciated. I had an 
enjoyable day, but missed being with you all 
on Sunday, January 26. 
 

Scholarship Program 
I want to share a few things of mutual interest 
that will be taking place this month. First, the 
LeDuc Scholarship Committee is reviewing 
graduating seniors who applied for  
scholarships and 
will be meeting 
during the first 
week of February 
to select those we 
wish to interview.  
We received 18 
applications this 
year from seniors 
of Jensen Beach 
and Martin  
County High 
Schools. Two  
other schools – South Fork and Port St. Lucie 
High Schools - were invited, but no seniors 
applied.  
Interviews are expected to be conducted  
during this month. On behalf of the  
Scholarship Committee and Board, if you 
would like to contribute toward the LeDuc 
Scholarship Fund to assist graduating seniors 
in our community in pursuing their tertiary 
education, please let me know. 
 

Membership 101 Class 
Membership Class 101 will be held on  
Saturday, February 15, from 9 a.m. to 12:00 
noon in Houg Hall. This orientation class is 
designed to assist new members, persons  

recently attending our church services, and in-
terested in becoming members, to know more 
and become more familiar with our Church’s 
ethos. The classes also serve as a refresher 
course for persons who are already members of 
All Saints’ or the Episcopal Church.  
The 3-hour class exposes participants to  
learning more about All Saints’, the Episcopal 
Church and Anglican Communion, the Christian 
faith and our relationship with God in Christ. 
Each participant will receive a notebook on  
information relating to these topics.   
Interested persons are invited to register by 
contacting Jenny at 772.334.0610 or by email at 
jennifer@allsaintsjensenbeach.org.  
 

The Retirement of Deacon Alan Gellert 
As you are already aware, Deacon Alan will be 

retiring at the end of this 
month (Friday, February 28, 
2025) after serving for over 
11 years as our resident 
deacon at All Saints’. We 
have been blessed by his 
love, pastoral care, and  
liturgical responsibilities.   
A Service to recognize his 
ministry, and to mark his 
retirement will take place 
on Sunday, February 23, 
2025, at 9:00 a.m. (one  

service) in our Church building.  
 

Please remember our  Tea Party on Saturday, 
February 8. Doors open at 1:00 p.m. and the 
event begins at 2:00 p.m. The 126th dedication 
anniversary of our Church building is on 
Wednesday, February 19.  
 

Also, do congratulate and support Graham  
Johnson, our young entrepeneur, on his latest 
creation, G’s Dog Treats. Amazing job, Graham!  
 

Do have a blessed and wonderful February. 
 

With love and blessings! 
 

Father Tony 
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As most of you 
know, I am 
resigning my 
position as Deacon 
for All Saints' 
Episcopal Church 
as of February 28. I 

am now ready to do this and spend 
more time doing diaconal work, but 
not as fully as I have been doing at 
All Saints'. 
 
I still plan to be at All Saints' but in a 
less committed status which Father 
Tony and I will discuss. I feel very 
close to all congregants at All 
Saints'. I will be available as needed 
and as you request. Please feel free 
to contact me as you feel called to 
do. 
 
I have tried to fulfill my vows of 
being a deacon by all I did in this 
ministry and feel very good about 
what I did in the 11 years I served as 
your Deacon and as Father Tony 
has specified in his notice about my 
decision.  
 
Physically I feel pretty good for my 
age and thank God for this, but I do 
want to have more freedom to 
choose what I will continue to do in 
my ministry. I actually started my 
process in 2010 and much of what I have been 
doing as Deacon for All Saints goes back to my 
call to diaconal ministry which happened when 
our former deacon resigned.  
 
I felt very much called to the Diaconate then. It 
took 3 and half years to complete the process  
of ordained ministry, but I felt very compelled 
to do this. I plan to take some time to enjoy my 
retirement and as the Bishop has told me, to 
reflect on what I plan to do in retirement and 
listen to what God is calling me to do at this 
time.  

I love what I have been doing and feel I will 
listen for God's further call to me. I thank all 
of you for the support I continue to receive 
from you. As many Kairos volunteers have 
said, “I feel I have derived as much growth by 
what I have done as a volunteer (Deacon) and 
have faith in this process for the rest of my 
life.” 
 
In God's love, 
Deacon Alan 
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Kindness can be shown in many ways. It is through Gods 
love and the Holy Spirit that fills us with “kindness “ to share 
with others. Mother Teresa was filled with the Holy Spirit 
and shared her kindness with all. 
 

“God because of his great love for us through kindness and 
grace brought us from death to life through his son Jesus 
Christ” (Ephesians 2-7) .  
 

The Order of the Daughters of the King three core values of 
prayer, service and evangelism work toward spreading the 
word of Jesus’s kindness and love. 
 

Throughout the Bible kindness is mentioned with love. 
Kindness is a act that is shown outwardly by words and 
actions  
 

The Book of Ruth is an example how kindness lead her to 
much greater things. “ It Is because of the kindness that she 
showed to others that she became the wife of Boaz and bore 
him a son who would become the father of David.” (Ruth 
2:20). 
 

As we begin a new year we must remember to always be 
kind. We pray for peace, understanding and love. We pray 
that God will lead us and comfort us on our journey. 
 

“Make every effort to supplement your faith with kindness 
(goodness); goodness with knowledge, knowledge with self 
control, self control with endurance, endurance with 
godliness, godliness with brotherly affection and brotherly 
affection with love. “ (2 Peter 1-7). 
 

THE MOTTO OF THE ORDER 
 

For His sake… 
 

I am but one but I am one. 
I cannot do everything, but I can do something. 

What I can do I ought to do. 
What I ought to do, by the grace of God I will do. 

Lord, what will you have me do? 
 
 

Dorothy Bree 
President  

“Let no one ever come to you without leaving better and happier. 
Be the living expression of God’ kindness: Kindness in your face, 
Kindness in your eyes, Kindness in your smile.”  - Mother Teresa 

 
Anniversaries  

of Birth 
 

3     Andrew Johnson, Jr. 
8     Beverly Stephenson 
9     Celeste Scalco 
10 Samantha Smith 
20   Bryce Howe 
22   Charlie Katz 
22   Linda Kuegler 
23   John Westbrook 
24    Sean Gorman 
28    Dara Hart 

 
 

Anniversaries of 
Marriage 

 
2  Nancy & Chuck  

 Kerruish 
4    Margaret & Denis 
 Coughlin 
8    Sharyn & Ray 
 Sirkle 
12   Karen & George 
 Bonney 
14   Nancy Stone & 
 Gary Gray 
26   Maria & Charley 
 Short 
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Forty hardy souls braved the cold winds of 
Friday, January 24th, to attend the annual 
reception sponsored by the Endowment Board 
which was open to all and free of charge.  
 

They enjoyed Tom Sinagra’s excellent 
bartending skills and a feast put on by the 
Board including Jamaican meat patties, salmon 
toast, veggie platter, brownies, cookies, and 
shrimp cocktail. Coffee was offered but 
somehow, the beer and wine were the beverage 
winners! 
 
Attorney, John McHugh was a big hit with his 
knowledge of real estate law, how to protect 
your assets, learning how to spend money and 
how to prevent fraud. He did so with his 

trademark humor and had everyone laughing 
up a storm. This was his second visit to All 
Saints’ as his first talk was so successful. John 
had a funny anecdote about his every topic. File 
this away in your memory banks so you can 
remember to attend next year. 
 
Elyta Watkins, board chairwoman, gave a brief 
description of the Heritage Society which is 
made up of church members who have invested 
in the future of All Saints’. As members, they are  

entitled to attend the appreciation banquet  
which will be held in March this year and is also 
sponsored by the Endowment Board.  
 
With your gifts, we are assuring the future of 
All Saints’ and helping to enhance our spiritual 

journey and keep our beloved 
church relevant in the 21st 
Century.     
 
The Endowment Board has 
voted to install ceiling fans in 
the breezeway for those hot 
summer mornings (obviously 
not necessary this week!). The 
Board is also looking into ways 
to install a new cross on the top 

(Continued on page 7) 

Photo: Credit: Wanda Beymer 

Photo: Credit: Fr. Tony Holder 

Photo: Credit: Wanda Beymer 
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of the church for all of the area to recognize 
our “little church on the hill” and perhaps 
attract some new members. 
 
As we look into new ways to make 
contributions to the Heritage Society easier 
and more “user friendly”, we look forward to 

welcoming more of 
our flock to 
participate in the 
Endowment Fund.  
 
Please ask any of 
the Board members 
how you 
can 
participate. 
Your pledge 
to All Saints’ 
“keeps the 
doors open 
and the 
lights on.” 
Your 

contributions to the endowment offer 
a lasting gift to the future of our 
church, money that is invested and 
maintained so that only the interest 
and income are used on projects.  
 
 

Come be a part of the Heritage 
Society. 

 
Board members who can give you 
information include: Elyta Watkins, 
Wanda Beymer, Alan Gellert, Pam 
Hurd, Wally Wallace, Jan Rajki, Ralph 
Painter and Frank Sundquist. Father 
Tony and Bill Winsemann are Ex-
officio members. 
 
Elyta Watkins 

(Continued from page 6) 

Men’s Fellowship 

Next Men’s Fellowship Meeting is on Monday, 
February 3rd, at 6 p.m. in Houg Hall.  
 
Primary focus will be planning for the Pancake 
Supper. Don't worry, we will still have time to 
eat a meal, tell jokes, and sing. 

 
Pancake Supper will be Tuesday March 4th 
from 4 - 7pm in Houg Hall, cost is $12.  
 
Menu is pancakes, ham, sausage links, and ap-
ple sauce. To go boxes will be available. Tickets 
will be on sale soon. (Please see flyer below). 
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This Photo 
Jesus said that if we live in him, we will bear the fruit of his love. (Galatians 5) We have been 
working on our simple “fruit tree” to help the children learn about the “fruit of the spirit” and how 
Jesus wants to help us grow in our 
faith.   
 
We are talking about how the fruit 
of the spirit (gentleness, joy, 
goodness, self-control, love, 
kindness, patience, peace, and 
faithfulness) apply to us today.  
 
As we attach a fruit to our tree, we 
share the many ways we can show 
each characteristic every day in 
our daily living.  
 
Karen Neff 
Director of Children’s Christian 
Education 

Graham Johnson (10) one 
of our Sunday School 
children, has started his 
own business of making 
dog treats. Santa brought 
him a dehydrating 
machine for Christmas so 
he could begin his latest 
business venture, G’s Dog 
Treats. 
 
For three dollars or five 
dollars, depending on which 
treat you select, you can purchase a bag of dehydrated, dog treats: 
green beans, carrots, sweet potatoes, or bananas with powdered 
peanut butter. He has been selling them around the neighborhood 

and thought maybe he could turn it into a fundraiser for the Church.  
 
For every bag he sells, he is going to donate a dollar to All Saints’ Church. Graham has used his 
own money to buy the ingredients, design and purchase the stickers and bags, and he makes the 
treats all by himself. If you would like to participate and purchase some dog treats, they will be 
available in Houg Hall on Sundays. His logo? “Your dog’s tail will always wag!” Thanks for your 
participation! 
 
Karen Neff (G’s nana) 

G’s Dog Treats 

http://www.weightymatters.ca/2013/07/parental-yes-files-local-church-edition.html
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Women’s 
Fellowship met 
Saturday, January 
18th. We had an 
intimate group of 11 
ladies. 
 

Wanda Beymer, Jan Davids, and Iris Langran, 
volunteered to serve on the Outreach Funding 
Committee. 
 
They will be joined by Marilyn Mazsa and 
Louise Andrews. As a reminder: Ladies if you 
want to submit a  suggestion of potential 
recipient(s), you are welcome to do so in 
writing, to anyone of these people.  
  
Received at this point:   
• $ For the Haiti Project 
• The Scholarship Fund 
 
High Tea at the Derby was discussed and we 
noted the places that still needed volunteers. 
The gorgeous quilt made by Joyce Menard was 
displayed. This raffle is separate from basket 
raffle items. 

 
As we noted 
all the work 
and hours as 
well as 
materials that 
went into this 
quilt, we will 
again have  
tickets 
available for 
this raffle at 
$5.00 for one 
ticket  and 
$10.00 for 3 
tickets.  
 
 

Sue McQueen won the “give away” I made.    
(pictured above).   

ALTAR GUILD VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
We’re looking for individuals who would be 

interested in helping with either the 8:00 AM 
or 10:00 AM Services.. Please contact  

Joyce Menard  
(19florida77@gmail.com, or  

Sandy Miller  
(jackmillersandymiller@gmail.com) 

The next meeting is March 8th (Note this is the 
second Saturday of the month). 
 
On April 12th, there will be a Baby Shower, co-
sponsored by Women’s Fellowship and 
Daughters of the King to benefit the clients of 
“HELPING 
PEOPLE 
SUCCEED” a 
locally based 
charity which 
offers a 
“helping hand-up” to many families in various 
forms of aid.  
All are welcome to donate a baby or toddler 
items), diapers or age appropriate toy.  
 
Thank you,  
 
Marilyn Mazsa 
President 
 

“High Tea at the Derby”  
February 8th – Doors open at 1:00 pm. 
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As you enter the church, on the right hand 
side, is a window of Noah’s ark and a rainbow 

given in memory of 
Robert J Smith, 1920
-1948. Until this 
past week,  
 
I was unable to find 
him with his 
parents Max and 
Bea Smith, former 
parishioner of All 
Saints, in a US 
Census. Both of 
them were very 
engaged in the 
parish in the 1950-
1960s. I never heard 
any conversation 
about this young 
man.   
 
My guess was that 
this son was a 

special needs child since I could find nothing 
on him- no military records, no death record. 
But this week, the genealogy cards fell my 
way and I found the following. 
 
Robert J Smith was born July 20th, 1920 in Des 

We have 14 participants in  the weight loss competition which 
will end on March 22nd. Good luck to all participants and let 
the dieting begin. 
 
Lenten Bible Reading competition will start on Ash Wednesday 
and finish on Easter Sunday. Cost will be $20 to join and we will 

start reading the Gospel of Matthew and continue on to Revelation. The person who gets the  
furthest or finishes first will win the competition and half of the monies collected. The other half of 
the monies will go to the church, it is a fundraiser after all. 
 
Thanks to all who support our efforts. We are always looking for new ideas and members. 
 
George Mazsa 

Moines IA. Having enlisted in the state of 
Iowa, he served during World War II, as a 
Private First Class in the Headquarters 
Company, of the 94th Cavalry Reconnaissance 
Squadron, 14th Armored Division (Cavalry) 
from Dec 7, 1942 – Dec 14, 1945. 
 
The Des Moines Register informed their 
readers that in the early morning hours on 
New Year’s Eve, coming home from a party, 
Robert’s car skidded into a light pole.  
 
At the time of his death, he was a student at 
the State University of Iowa and visiting with 
his parents.  
 
Robert died on January 1st, 1948. On January 
3rd, 1948, his funeral service was held at St. 
Paul’s Episcopal Church and he was interred 
in the veterans plot at Glendale Cemetery in 
Des Moines, IA.  
 
His grave is marked with a Veteran’s upright 
marble headstone. 
 
How wrong was I! Mystery solved. All the 
people in all our windows are now identified. 
 
Joyce A. Fletcher Menard 
Historian 
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“Gracious, it is cold! Is this cold enough for 
snow?” Greta, in her new summer blue dress 
wither arms tightly wrapped around her was 
asking the group. 

Groggy spoke up: “No, it is still too warm for 
snow – even though I’m really chilled. This is a 
cold wind whipping up the hill from the St. 
Lucie River. I think I’m going to hunker down in 
the thick bushes here and try to sleep.”  

Little One asked:  “Who is staying awake for the 
second church service today?  I heard Father 
Tony’s sermon at the first 
service, but I need to 
listen again. I might have 
missed something 
important.” Looking 
sheepishly he added: “I 
think I may have closed 
my eyes for a minute.” 
You know that service is 
pretty early in the 
morning. 

“I know what you mean;” 
said Jackson. “If I don’t 
follow along start to finish 
the whole way through 
the sermon, well then; I get confused.” 

“Father Tony sometimes says something right 
as he begins his talk and then everyone laughs. I 
don’t think what he says is from the Bible. Why 
do the people laugh?” Little One asked. 

“I’m glad you asked.” Greta remarked. “Father 
Tony usually tells a joke and that makes the 
congregation laugh.  I can’t think of an example 
right now, but it often relates to the sermon he 
is about to preach. Since you listened this 
morning, what was the sermon about?” 

Little One was quick to tell Greta: “The Wise 
Men seeing the Star of Christ in the sky and 

following it to see the newborn King. But it took 
so long to travel back then.  

“Did you know they did not get there until Jesus 
was two or three years old? Father Tony said 
God sent angels to the shepherds and they got 
to see the baby Jesus; but the Wise Men must 
have taken a wrong turn. And boy did they bring 
strange gifts for Him. I wonder why?”  

Oh those are big questions.  “The Wise Men 
traveled from far away. And, they traveled on 
camels. Probably through the desert where 

their big feet – their 
hoofs help them 
keep their balance in 
the sand.  

“I once heard 
someone say those 3 
Wise men probably 
did not travel alone. 
Think about it 
Jackson, how many 
times a day do you 
get hungry? Often, 
right? Well, the Wise 
Men must have had 
people with them to 

provide their food and set up tents so they had 
a place to sleep every night.  

“Recall our lesson about how God is capable of 
doing things we as statues, cannot do – things 
people cannot do either, but with God all things 
are possible!” Greta smiled folded her hands and 
then was silent.  

Bea, the big red bee, spoke up. “Guys, 
Remember that everything happens in God’s 
timing.” Then she added: “Father reminded us 
that God reaches out and uses all kinds of 
people to tell His story and God is the one in 
charge!  

(Continued on page 12) 
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All of us are invited to share His Good News 
with others. God’s leading the Wise Men to 
Jesus and then back home to their countries 
was the symbol that God wants people of all 
lands to be His saved people; that Jesus came 
to save us all.” *   

“Brr!  I think I’m colder now. That wind is 
really strong. Oh, here comes the Garden 
Whisperer.”   

A few minutes later: Little one exclaimed: 
“Wow, we are certainly warmer now with 
quilts and shawls, a scarf for Jackson and I 
have a sweater! Thank you, Garden Whisperer 
and thank you God. All things really are 
possible with God at our side.”   

The Garden Whisperer 

*Paraphrased from Father Tony’s sermon  

on January 5, 2025 

 

 

 
(Continued from page 12) 

Do you feel called to 

Lay Eucharistic Ministry? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Individuals interested in becoming a Lay  
Eucharistic Minister to serve at the altar  

during the 8:00 a.m. service, please contact 
Jenny McDonald at the Church Office, or 
email:  Jennifer@allsaintsjensenbeach.org. 

Earlier this month 
we welcomed the 
newest member to 
our cemetery, our 
Columbarium.  In 
preparation for its 
arrival, the staff 
updated the 
concrete around 
the existing 
mausoleums and 

for the new Columbarium pad.  
 
Surprisingly, each concrete surround had a 
different color: one pale blue, one pale grey, 
and one pale yellow. The new stain is a pale 
cream color and it provides a unified platform 
for all of the above-ground burial locations.   
 
The new Columbarium was delivered early 
January.  It was amazing to see the crane haul 
it up and over trees and structures.  We 
wondered how this would work, as the 
Columbarium is strapped to the crane. How, 
we asked, will you get the straps out from 
under the Columbarium?  Our contractor let 
us know that they place several blocks of ICE 
on the concrete pad under where the 
Columbarium is to be placed.  Then, they 
deliver the structure onto the concrete pad, 
remove the straps, and the new Columbarium 
settles into place as the ice melts.  Clever, 
huh?   
 
The new Columbarium has 72 niches for 
cremains and each of them is easily reached if 
one wants to add flowers.  Come by and see it 
sometime! 
 
 
Pam Hurd 
Acting President, All Saints’ Cemetery 
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 Answers on page 19 

Nativity Word Search 

Bible Trivia 
Why does Jesus say that those who mourn are blessed? 

ASTONISHED 
CARAVAN 
FATHERS 
FAVOR 
FOUND 
GOD 
GROW 
HOUSE 
JERUSALEM 
JESUS 
JOSEPH 
LISTENING 
LOST 
MARY 
NAZARETH 
PARENTS 
PASSOVER 
QUESTIONS 
SUBMIT 
TEACHERS 
TEMPLE 
TWELVE 
UNDERSTANDING 
WISDOM 
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Word Search & Trivia Answers 

Acolyte Ministry: CHRIS JONES 
drchrisj2012@gmail.com 
 

Altar Guild:  
SANDY MILLER AND JOYCE MENARD 
jackmillersandymiller@gmail.com 
19florida77@gmail.com  
 

Children’s Christian Education : 
KAREN NEFF  
gatorcabin@aol.com   
 

Communications Lead:  
POSITION OPEN 
 

Daughters of the King: DOROTHY BREE 
dorothybree@mac.com   
 

Endowment Chair: ELYTA WATKINS  
elytawatkins@gmail.com 
 

Fundraising Team: GEORGE MAZSA 
gtmazsa@aol.com  
 

Historian: JOYCE FLETCHER MENARD 
19florida77@gmail.com  
 

Welcome/Hospitality Host:  
MARILYN MAWHINNEY  
mandwmawhinney@aol.com 
 

Houg Hall Manager:  
MARILYN MAZSA, SANDY MILLER,  
KAREN NEFF, JOAN WHITTING  

 

IT Coordinator: PAM HURD 
pamhurd@allsaintsjensenbeach.org  

 

Landscape Leaders:  
CLARE NORTHCUTT & RUSSELL ROTHFELD 
clarice_touchesofhealth@hotmail.com 
rcr012801@gmail.com  
 

Membership Secretary:  
JOAN WHITTING        
joanwhitting@gmail.com 
 

Men’s Fellowship: GEORGE MAZSA 
gtmazsa@gmail.com  
 

Photography Team Leader:  
CHRIS SCHARBO  
cscharbo@gmail.com 
 

Scholarship Chair (Interim):  
FR. TONY HOLDER 
fathertony@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 

Trumpet Editor:  CHRIS SCHARBO,  
cscharbo@gmail.com 
 

Website Editor: DUNCAN HURD  
duncan@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 

Women’s Fellowship: MARILYN MAZSA 
mlmazsa@gmail.com 

 
 
“Blessed are those who 
mourn, for they will be 
comforted. 
 
Matthew 5:4 NIV 

+ Sunday Services — Every Sunday  
• 8 a.m. Holy Eucharist followed by Coffee Hour 
•  10 a.m. Holy Eucharist with music, Nursery is available, 

followed by Coffee Hour. Christian Education (Sunday 
School) for Children begins at 10 a.m.  

 
+ Every Wednesday — Healing Service at 10 a.m. in the Church 

building. 

 
+ February 3: Men's Fellowship Meeting 
+ February 8: High Tea at the Derby 
+ February 15: New Members’ Orientation Class 
+ February 19: The 126th Dedication Anniversary of  

   Church Building (1899) 
+ February 19: Adult Bible Study classes resume 
+ February 23: Recognition of Deacon Alan on the occasion 

   of his Retirement—9:00 a.m. (One Service)  
+ March 4:  Pancake Supper 
+ March 5:  The First Day of Lent: Ash Wednesday  
+ March 8:  Women’s Fellowship Meeting  
+ April 12:  Baby Shower to benefit “Helping People  

   Succeed”   

mailto:jngroslyn@aol.com
mailto:p.langran@comcast.net
mailto:19florida77@gmail.com
mailto:gatorcabin@aol.com
mailto:gatorcabin@aol.com
mailto:btaylorx2@att.net
mailto:19florida77@gmail.com
mailto:mandwmawhinney@aol.com
mailto:pamhurd@allsaintsjensenbeach.org
mailto:joanwhitting@gmail.com
mailto:wwinsemann@gmail.com
mailto:duncan@allsaintsjensenbeach.org
mailto:duncan@allsaintsjensenbeach.org
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2303 NE Seaview Drive 
Jensen Beach, FL 34957 

HOURS OF OPENING 
 

CHURCH & CEMETERY  
OFFICES  

AND THRIFT SHOP  
 

MONDAY—FRIDAY 
9:00 A.M.—1:00 P.M. 

 

10:00 AM SUN. AND WED. SERVICES 
ARE LIVESTREAMED  VIA 

YOUTUBE.COM/C/
ALLSAINTSJENSENBEACH 

SUNDAY 
HOLY EUCHARIST, RITE II 

8:00 AM 
CHORAL EUCHARIST, RITE II 

10:00 AM 
WEDNESDAY 

HOLY EUCHARIST AND HEALING 
10:00 AM 

Contents of the Trumpet © 2025 All Saints’ Episcopal Church, Jensen Beach, Florida.  All Rights Reserved. 

Our Vision 
 

Live like Jesus, love God and all People 
 

 

www.AllSaintsJensenBeach.org 

youtube.com/c/allsaintsjensenbeach
youtube.com/c/allsaintsjensenbeach

